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Reference Perfin Abstracts No. 0044, as it is thought that 
Sloper's archives were destroyed during the war, it may be of in 
interest to record that I have the following in my collection:- 
(1) The stamp "PA" from Plate 90 overprinted 'JT&S' from a block  

of four submitted by Messrs. Travers & Sons to the P.M.G.  
1869. (This is the actual stamp used to illustrate 
Vallancey's Book, lst Edition, 1933, on page 5.) 

(2) The part of J. Slopers', own mark used to illustrate Hugh  
Vallancey's book, page 11. 

(3) The part perforated HB&T on the title page. 
No doubt Hugh Vallancey must have obtained these from Messrs. 

Sloper, and they must have been given to my late father, who, like 
Vallancey, lived in Brighton. They were great friends and used to  
meet on Saturday mornings and discuss stamps. My father wrote a  
good many articles for "Stamp Collecting" in the 1940's. 

Archie Beatson. 
------------ 

I was very surprised to find Mr Burrows' article "Security  
Endorsements of Sweden" in the Bulletin. Before the use of printed  
post horns, and after also, the Post Office delivered watermarked  
paper to control the printer. The watermarks achievdd the same  
object as the post horns. - 

Only one perfin is known on this series, C.L./G.  
Identification is not certain, but the user is 
probably CARL LASSEN of Goteburg (Gothenburgh). 
Carl Lassen used perfins in Denmark and at several  
branch offices in Germany. Another guess is CARL  
LARSSON. 

The perfin is known from 1887 to 1897, the only Swedish perfin 
before 1907 on postage stamps. I know it on the post horn series  
4, 5, 10 & 20 ore stamps, also on Oscar II watermark crown 5 & 10  
ore. 

This perfin is mentioned and illustrated several times in  
perfin articles written by me or other people. I believe that they  
are all in the S.E.P.S. Library, I have sent copies of them. 

Leif Bergman. 
------------- 

It was very interesting to see the latest list of members of  
the Society. By coincidence I have just come across the first  
ever list which came out with Bulletin No. 1 in July/August 1957.  
We then had 28 members of whom only 10 appear in the latest list. 
INVENTION (Query Nov/Dec Bulletin) No evidenve at all has been 

forthcoming - all I can say is that there are several  
others who share my doubts that this die was ever used by THE  
Patent Office. 
WLWR (Query Nov/Dec Bulletin) Three members wrote saying that they 
had an example of this die. (Mary Thornton, Keith Rymer Young  
and Michael Burrows) All had post marks of places on the line of  
the Waterford, Limerick & Western Railway, which for me is enough 
evidence to confirm the identity. 

John Nelson. 




